
Agenda Report 

September 24, 2018 

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM: , Department of Public Works 

SUBJECT: CONFIRM A PURCHASE ORDER AWARD TO REFLECT THE FULL 
BUSINESS NAME OF ENTITY AS LOS ANGELES TRUCK CENTERS, 
LLC, DOING BUSINESS AS LOS ANGELES·FREIGHTLINER 

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the City Council: 

1. Find that the proposed purchase order is exempt from the California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) pursuant to State CEQA Guidelines Section 
15061 (b)(3); and 

2. Confirm the prior purchase order award with Los Angeles Truck Centers, LLC, 
doing business as Los Angeles Freightliner, to reflect the full business entity 
name. 

BACKGROUND: 

On June 18, 2018, City Council authorized a purchase order with Los Angeles 
Freightliner for two Autocar Freedom compressed natural gas powered front loading 
refuse packers for an amount not to exceed $751 ,360 for the Department of Public 
Works. The original agenda report inadvertently did not include the full business entity 
name. Therefore, a change to the City Council authorization is recommended to reflect 
the full entity name of Los Angeles Truck Centers, LLC, doing business as Los Angeles 
Freightliner. All other recommendations from the original report -remain the same. 

The Department of Public Works uses front loading refuse packers to collect mixed 
waste, yard waste and recyclable materials from more than 1,500 commercial customers 
on a weekly basis. This pur~hase is replacing vehicles that have reached the end of their 
useful life ~ . 
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COUNCIL POLICY CONSIDERATION: 

This action supports the City Council's strategic goal to increase conservation and 
sustainability. 

ENVIRONMENTAL ANALYSIS: 

This contract is exempt from CEQA per section 15061 (b)(3), the General Rule. The 
General Rule can be applied when it can be seen with certainty that the activity will not 
have a significant effect on the environment. The proposed action will only confirm the 
full business entity name in the previous council authorization and will not result in any 
new development or physical changes. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

There is no fiscal impact as a result of this action to confirm the prior contract 
authorization reflecting the full business entity name. 

Prepared by: 

Susan Kim 
Management Analyst 

Approved by: 

STEVE MERMELL 
City Manager 


